VILLAGE MILLS EMERGENCY SERVICES DISTRICT#8

November 21, 2023
The Village Mills Emergency Services District#8 met November 21,  2023 in the Wildwood Volunteer Fire Department Station. The meeting was called to order at 6:00 PM by President,  Comm. Liles.  Present were Comm. McDonald,  Comm. Wornick and WVFD Chief Odom WVFD fireman Barnhill.
There were no Public comments.

There was a quorum
The minutes of the October 17, 2023 meeting were approved. The motion to approve was made by Comm. Wornick and seconded by Comm. Liles. The vote to accept was unanimous.

WVFD:    The AED has been delivered and is in the Station.  

Building:  Chief Odom read a list of items which will be installed to finish out the building.  These include Doors, windows ,some lights, cabinets and appliances and some electrical work. The cost was approved by a previous Motion. All work has been paid for.

Treasurer's report:  An update report was prepared and read by Comm. Wornick. This report was not complete.  Comm. Wornick will be the Acting treasure temporarily. A motion was read by Comm. Wornick to have all commissioners approved to be a signatory on the VMESD#8 bank accounts including checking and money market accounts. 

I make a motion that appropriate steps be taken as necessary to assure that all current VMESD No. 8 board members be added to the PNC Bank money market account 49-5249-2514 and checking account 49-4174-9302 in order to sign checks and transfer funds.
Comm. Liles, Comm. McDonald and Comm. Wornick all voted in favor of the Motion. The motion passed unanimously.
              The Commissioners agreed to research and possibly place a vote for a sales tax for VMESD#8 taxpayers on next years general election.
There was a discussion on a replacement for Comm. Fisher and how to continue the necessary actions of the treasurer's duties.

  The November meeting was set for Tuesday, December 19, 2023

  A motion to adjourn was made by Comm. McDonald and seconded by Comm. Wornick. The vote to adjourn was  

  unanimous.

